6-21-18
Sunnyslope Neighborhood Association

Alan Alexander called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm at Shirle Elementary School with asking all those
present to introduce themselves. Linda Miller was out of town, so Alan asked Judith Alexander to take
the minutes.

Police Report—the officer stated the volume of activities would pick up in the summer. The neighbors
raised several minor neighborhood concerns, which the officer discussed.

Parole and Probation Representative was not present—no report.

City Counselor Report by Sally Cook—

**She is reviewing the Next Door Site for issues, where she found issues related to cutting down oak
trees.

**She has been working with code-compliance and Urban Development with some ongoing issues
related to the allowing the use alcohol at two of the city parks.

**Park with Officer at Minto Brown Park event for watching birds is next Saturday.

**The status of the city water is a big issue and has generated much discussion.

**|ssues related on connections with senior services to provide information were discussed.

** Ms. Cook is exploring the city becoming connected grants about traffic and roads.

City Manager Report by Steve Powers

**The city water is safe to drink for normal risk individuals.

**This year is the 1°' year in 30 years that a toxin has shown up on the water system.

**Discussion occurred about various aspects of the current testing and treatment of the water given the
current situation. The expense related to these activities is manageable.

**More information is available on the city website.

Glenn Davis gave a storm water presentation.

**He gave an overview of the process of updating the flood maps, emphasizing the study that was
complete in Turner.

**The Stormwater Master Plan is updated with the new maps.

Land Use—No Report

Neighborhood Parks—Bill Kelly

**The shelter is up and available for use at Sunnyslope Park. There are three ADA picnic tables, but they
are not attached to the structure and are being moved by people using the park.

**Some discussion occurred about have the picnic tables attached.

**The master plan for Secor Park may be coming in the Fall.

Sunnyslope Garden—Norm

**The garden has no power.

**They use an electric mower to mow the lawn, as do not feel a gas mower is safe. However, the
electric mower is not working. They have talked to another community group to raise funds to replace
the electric mower.

**They are working on plan to expand the water line and fence, as the garden is at full capacity.

The meeting adjourned at 9 pm.



